
 
 

Unapproved Minutes 
 

Martinique at Tarpon Cove Condominium 
 ASSOCIATION, INC 

 
2025 Budget Workshop 

Wednesday, November 6, 2024, at 8:00am  
 

Tarpon Cove Community Center  
970 Tarpon Cove Drive - Naples, FL 34110 

 
Present:    Mike Shields  President 
      Suzanne Goeren Secretary 
      Charles Ingle  Treasurer 
Also Present:    David Blouir   Property Manager 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 8:00am by President Shields. 
 
Proof of Notice: The meeting was posted in accordance with Florida State Statutes. 
 
New Business: 

2025 Budget Discussion- 
The board of directors conducted a line by line review of the proposed budget for 2025, noting the 

following key items: 
• Insurance- Line increased by over $25,000 due to increased property appraisals (insurance 

premiums rise based on 2 factors: rate & insured value. This year’s increase was based solely 
on the increased value of the buildings from our last appraisal. For the first time in 3 years, we 
would not have had a rate increase if the appraised value didn’t increase). 

• General Maintenance – increased by over $12000 due to an increase in roof leaks, gutter 
issues, and other repairs in our aging buildings. We have been paying roof leaks out of 
reserves, which is no longer an option due to the decreased lifespan in the reserve schedule. 

• Water/Sewer- Planned 10% increase over the estimated 2024 year end usage. 
• Fire Equipment Repairs- Increased due to the aging system and an increase in repairs needed 

each year. 
• Roof Reserves- The roof reserve schedule was decreased by 20 years due to new 

requirements in the insurance market (insurers will no longer insure a building with a roof older 
than 15-20 years (an inspection is required at 15 years that MAY extend coverage an additional 
5 years) 

• Master Association Fees- The TCCA Master fees increased by over $150/quarter 
 

Town Hall Discussion: The Board discussed the upcoming painting project, which will take place in late 
spring. Director Goeren will be working with a committee to select potential building paint colors, which 
will be voted on by residents prior to the project beginning (likely at the annual meeting). 

 
Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:53am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
David Blouir, CAM 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


